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UPCOMING EVENTS 

SEPTEMBER 

Friday 28 

 Last day of Term 3 - mufti and 

class party - bring a gold coin for 

playground equipment   

 fundraising and some party food 

 to share. 

OCTOBER 

Sunday 7 

 Daylight savings starts 

Monday 15 

 Term 4 starts for students & 

staff 

Friday 26 

 Peter & the Wolf pantomime @ 

Murwillumbah Civic Centre 

Tuesday 30 

 Tweed River High visit & writing 

task—Yr 6 

And just like that Term 3 draws to a close and so too does my time at Carool. It 

has been a wonderful and busy three terms during my time in the teaching 

principal’s chair and it has certainly been my most enjoyed role to date. To have 

the special opportunity to lead and teach together every day in the unique 

learning environment that is Carool, our school on the hill. Thank you to all of the 

students, staff and families for my very warm send off yesterday – it is certainly a 

thank you and not goodbye. I look forward to visiting to see and share in the many 

continued achievements of the students at Carool. 

Belinda Eadsforth who has been working with the students Thursdays and Fridays this term will take the reins five days a 

week as Teaching Principal in Term 4 until Mrs McMahon returns in 2019. Mrs Eadsforth will teach 3-6 Monday -

Wednesday and K-6 Thursday and Friday. There is a lot planned for a very busy and exciting Term 4 and her expertise in 

literacy, numeracy, project based learning and the performing arts especially music, will ensure the students have a 

brilliant term of learning. 

 

2018 NAPLAN Results – Year 3 and Year 5 Students 

Last Thursday families with students in Year 3 and Year 5 received their child’s Naplan results report from their tests sat in 

May. If you have any questions about how to interpret your child’s report or their achievement and progress in Literacy 

and Numeracy please contact the school to arrange a time to meet with us. 

 



 

 

Recent Events and Activities 

 

Small Schools Ball Games Carnival 

K-6 worked as incredible teams and lots of fun was had under the sun at Les Cave Oval Murwillumbah,  last Friday. With huge 

efforts in Captain Ball, Tunnel Ball, Over Under and Tug of War our students developed ball skills, teamwork and 

communication skills through this Community of Schools event.  



 

 

Playground Award 

Our fortnightly playground award celebrates the kindness, inclusivity and respect that our 

students show each other every day on the playground. Our recipient this fortnight is Damon 

from Year 5. Thank you Damon for consistently making our Carool playground a happy place to 

be with your compassion, awareness and inclusion of others. Your weekly and daily organisation 

of lunchtime dance club this term has given students new chances for fun and friendships every 

day. You make Carool a better place! Enjoy your very well deserved movie ticket. 

Sharing Assembly 
 

Yesterday our students from K-6 presented their second Sharing Assembly for Term 3. Students 

shared their brilliant work in poetry, informative writing and drama. We were proud to acknowledge and celebrate the 

special achievements of students in recent academic and sporting opportunities. Students received awards for district and 

regional sporting representation, Premier’s Spelling Bee, FNC Public Speaking and Premier’s Sporting Challenge. Thank 

you to the many families who came to share in all our recent learning and achievements.  

 

Upcoming Events & Dates for your Diary 

Peter & the Wolf pantomime - Week 2, Friday 26 October 

K-6 will travel by bus to Murwillumbah Civic Centre to watch the performance of Peter & the Wolf. Please return 

permission note and $10 ($5 entry + $5 for bus) by Wednesday 17 October (Term 4 week 1). 

Year 4-6 Tyalgum Ridge Camp – Week 6, Monday 19 to Wednesday 21 October 

For those students who have indicated they will be going to this camp, parents are reminded that full payment is due by 

Monday 12 November (Term 4 week 5). More information about this camp will be sent home early Term 4. 

 

Whole school swimming lessons - Term 4, Weeks 4 to 7 

We are in the process of finalising swimming lessons in Term 4. They will run over 4 weeks each Friday from 9 November 

until 30 November.  This program will once again be subsidised by the Australian Sporting Schools grant with parents 

asked to pay a small amount to subsidise bus costs. More information to follow early Term 4. 

 

Kindergarten 2019 orientation days 

Kindergarten orientation days will be held in Term 4 to allow our Kindies for 2019 to meet our teachers and students and 

get a taste of big school! Information on planned days and times will go out early next term. If you know of anyone 

looking to enrol their child in Kinder next year please ask them to call the office and make a time to come see our 

beautiful school and talk to the principal. We also welcome enrolments from other grades as well. 

 

Thank you  
 

Thank you to a parent who approach Boyd's Bay Landscape Supplies about donating some 

soil  to the school. We are now the proud recipients of a healthy mound of soil. This will 

allow her mum to keep potting seedlings for us to sell at markets stalls to raise funds for 

our playground equipment. Some of the soil will also be used to top up our veggie gardens. 

A huge thank you also goes to Emily in Year 2 and her family who recently went to 

Piggabeen Markets with cupcakes ready to sell but on arriving realised we did not have a 

stall for fundraising this time around. Emily approached the market coordinator who let 

her sell her cupcakes for our school raising $45.00 towards our fundraising goals. Thank you Emily and her family. Another 

step closer! We will be organising another Carool stall in Term 4 and we look forward to your support for goods and 

volunteers for the day. 

 

Thank you again for embracing me so warmly during my time at Carool.  I will miss this special learning community and all 

its students, staff and families. All the best for a safe and happy holiday and rest of 2018. 

Warmest regards 

Laetitia Cross 
Relieving Principal 



 

 

UPDATE ON LEARNING 3-6 

The term is almost over and K-2 have been wrapping up the units of work they have been engaging in. In writing we have 

been improving our writing by showing the reader what is happening using our adjectives and verbs. By doing this we are 

helping to paint a picture for our readers. Furthermore, the students have all finished their research task on their favourite 

animal and converted this information into an informative writing piece. We now know many interesting facts about our 

wildlife. 

In maths we have been focusing on subtraction by counting back using a number of different card games. The students have 

shown great improvement in subtraction due to our daily buzz off game which requires students to count back from 100. We 

have also been looking at different shapes and learning 

what tessellation and symmetry is. 

In history, the students have been learning about the 

history of our local Mount Warning. We now know that 

Mount Warning is a shield volcano and how it is sacred to 

Bundjalung people. The students looked at how this area 

helped local Aboriginal people survival and why it is so 

popular within our region. This week was the last of our 

puppet pals program where the students learnt about how 

to greet each other and the importance of using kind 

language. 

Have a safe and relaxing holiday. 

Mr Hartmann 

UPDATE ON LEARNING K-2 

Years 3-6 have continued their journey in 

Australia’s history with detailed exploration of 

Australia’s history in war and conflict as well as 

the impact these have had on immigration and 

refugees in Australia. Students responded to 

and composed powerful and moving poetry to 

capture the bravery, impacts and costs of war. 

We learnt about the story of our donated 

Anzac Bear, Trooper Jones as a member of the 

Light horse Brigade in WW1 and read the 

stories of the boys and men who fought in this 

brigade. We are hoping to create an anthology 

of students’ poetry about war as part of our 

recognition of the Centenary of Remembrance 

which will occur in November this year. 

 

We have been applying all of our skills across the four operations to investigate patterns and algebra these last two 

weeks and Stage 3 have thoroughly enjoyed the chance to work with some pre-algebra concepts and processes and 

Stage 2 can not only identify patterns in numbers but also continue them to find later terms in the pattern across all four 

operations. The students should be very proud of how they have used goal setting in mental computation skills to 

achieve so much in all areas of Mathematics. 

 

I wish all the students in 3-6 a wonderful Term 4, I will certainly miss teaching them and their love of learning, passion for 

discussion and incredible independence to work in a multi-age classroom. 

Mrs Cross 

Puppet pals program 



 

 

Sharing Assembly 
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For any interested parents/community members 


